October 5, 2005

Ms. Beth Adams

Alaska court System

820 W. 4th Avenue

Anchorage, AK   99501

Dear Ms. Adams,

I am writing to make comments on the current Alaska child support guidelines (Civil Rules 90.3) I have worked for Senator Albert Kookesh for the past three years as his Legislative Aide.  In the scope of my job I take calls from constituents, usually when our office is contacted people are out of options in resolving their situation(s).

First of all I would like to say I do appreciate what this department does.  On the other hand we have taken many calls from frustrated obligors in the Child Support Services Division (CSSD).  I have read the complex civil rule so I am somewhat aware of how it is suppose to work, unfortunately that is not the case with the people we hear from.


We have heard of peoples saving accounts zeroed out!


75% of wages deducted!


Drivers Licenses taken so the person can not drive to work!


No consideration given to present family; when 2/3 of wages deducted!


No communication, no explanation for changes and or reviews, and no call backs.

Under AS 25.24.160 (a)(1) it requires that child support be set in an amount which is just and proper.  When someone can’t go to work because he/she doesn’t have a drivers license and his/her savings is wiped out and he/she can’t support him or her self, little alone the family he/she has right now, that is not just and proper.  Most people find they are helpless with no place to go.

I would like to suggest; 

· No more than 33% percent of wages be taken, period.  People are finding they cannot live on anything less, especially in rural Alaska, where the cost of living is 3 times higher than urban Alaska.  

· Only two thirds of savings and other income be garnished.  

· Consideration is given to ALL of the children in calculating the support payments.  The ‘subsequent’ children have the same rights and needs as those under court order.  
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· The automated system is scary, the employer should have some control, like deducting only one third of ones pay.

· Involve the parent(s) in any changes and reviews.  If you involve the parent(s) in decisions, that’s gives them ownership and a since of control and therefore are more cooperative.

· A handbook in layman’s terms.

Your consideration to making this Department more user friendly would benefit everyone, especially the children you are serving.

Thank you for your time. 

Sincerely,

Dorothy J. Shockley

Legislative Aide to Senator Albert Kookesh

